
Dear friends and supporters, 

   As we bid farewell to the warm days of summer and welcome the crisp air of fall, we want to share with 

you the abundant blessings we have experienced on the mission field.  Our recent trips to the West and 

Northwest have brought us closer to various Native American communities, where we have witnessed the 

power of God's love firsthand. 

   Our journey began in the West, where we embarked on a mission to work among the Navajo people of 

West Gallup and Crownpoint, NM.  The harvest of souls was ripe and plentiful as we engaged in a week of 

Vacation Bible School and Evangelistic meetings. We are thrilled to report that several individuals were 

saved, and one of the new converts was baptized.  The Navajo community exhibited great enthusiasm and a 

hunger for spiritual growth plus the church was filled every night.  We rejoice over the team of 47 Choctaws 

and Cherokees that labored arm in arm to reach these people and obey the Great Commission.  What a 

blessing to missionaries that have labored for years in the field to see the Lord raising up tribes to reach 

tribes!  

   Moving northwest, we arrived at Fort Hall, ID.  We found the members of Faith Baptist Church excited, 

and we were ready to participate in their Vacation Bible School program.  Their commitment to spreading 

the Gospel was evident when the tribe changed the rules and decided not to allow visitors (Christians) to 

knock on doors for VBS.  So, the church members got the word out themselves resulting in just as many 

kids attending as when we knocked on doors ourselves!  We had a successful week with the Shoshone-

Bannock tribe, Hoopers Creek Baptist Church.  Missionaries, Brother Joe and Mrs. Lela Copley, taught on 

the battlefield of the mind.  Elena and Daniel had the privilege of sharing object lessons with all the 

children, showing how the enemy fights, but victory comes through the Lord Jesus Christ.  We ended the 

week with a young lady receiving Christ as her Saviour.  Praise the Lord!  

   Our journey further continued to the Kalispel reservation at Usk, WA, where we attempted another week 

of Vacation Bible School.  The tribe decided to shut down the building they had allowed us to meet in and 

we had to leave, but glory to God for the time we were allotted!  Sometimes it’s a stronger witness to be 

kicked off and respond in a Christ-like manner.  The whole episode probably spread like wildfire through 

the reservation!  Lord willing, next year we will see the Lord work in this tribe.   

   However, as we continue to spread God's word, we must address an urgent need.  Our trusty companion, 

the 2013 Ford van that has tirelessly transported us to various mission fields, has recently hit a remarkable 

milestone of 300,000 miles.  While it has served us faithfully, there is a pressing need for a new van to 

ensure the continued success of our mission work.  We trust that the Lord knows our needs and will provide 

a solution in due time.  

                                                                                                                     Continued on the other side        

 

 

The Higginbothams  

 

  

Missionaries to the Native Americans 

 of North America 

 
Home address: P.O. Box 606 

  Fort Towson, OK  74735 
 Home phone:   580-873-2829 

 Email: higginbothams@juno.com 

 

  Fall 2023 

  

For there is one God, and one mediator 
between God and men, the man Christ 
Jesus; 1 Tim. 2:5 A.V. 1611 



 

 

 

 

Upon returning home in September, we went to AR and Concord Missionary Baptist Church for their fall 

revival.  The Lord came by and the altars were full.  The week ended with a young man giving his life to 

Christ.   

   As the turn of winter approaches and since our return home in late September, there are numerous tasks to 

catch up on from weeks on the road.  This week, however, we are blessed to be part of Native American Men 

and Women Bible Conference at Grace Indian Baptist, Talihina, OK.  A time to encourage God’s Native 

American people to put their hand to the plow and labor for the Master.   

   In conclusion, this summer has brought a bountiful harvest of souls on the American mission fields.  We 

have been blessed to witness a growing hunger for the Gospel among the Navajo people, and also blessed to 

have worked among the Kalispell, and the Sho-ban people this summer.  We praise God for an encouraging 

revival at Cowlitz Way Baptist (Kelso, WA) and the fellowship with our dear friends at Yaak Community 

Church (Yaak, MT), Foundation Baptist Church (Coeur d’Alene, ID), Old Paths Baptist (Hays, KS), Grace 

Navajo Baptist Temple (Gallup, NM), Chi Ho Tso Baptist (St Michaels, AZ), and, First Landmark 

Missionary Baptist (Highland, AR).  We are grateful for the love and support we receive from all our 

supporters, and we thank you for standing by us in prayer and encouragement.   

   May God's love and grace surround you in these last days before He comes!   

Looking unto Jesus the author and finisher of our faith; who for the joy that was set before him endured 

the cross, despising the shame, and is set down at the right hand of the throne of God. Hebrews 12:2.  

In Him,  

The Higginbothams; Mrs. Shirley, Elena, and Daniel  


